Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association

Annual General Meeting Weekend

Box Sector Meeting Minutes
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Date:

October 23, 2004

Location:
Ramada Hotel, Saskatoon

Time:

1:15 – 4:40 p.m. – Continued Sunday, October 24 9:05 – 10:30 am 

Present:





Observers:

Randy Trobak,  Box Chairperson


Curt Keil, Executive Director

Sheila Trobak, SBLA




Chad Fenrick, SLA V.P. Operations

Gerry Trobak, SBLA




Kevin Hall, SLA Life time member

Shawn Williams, Prince Albert



Erna Hall, CLA V.P.

Ingrid Friesen, SBLA




Chuck Miller, OLA President

Betty Bexson, Prince Albert

Joe Bexson, Prince Albert

Wayne Teale, Yorkton

Ray Maher, QCMBL – Regina

Kim Maher, QCMBL 

Darin Lanigan, Yorkton

Barry Stewart, Moose Jaw

Brent Wilchynski, Swift Current

Sheldon Kuebler, Swift Current

Dwight Stahl, Prince Albert

Corrie Willfong, SBLA

Bob Sullivan, SBLA

· Meeting Chaired by Randy Trobak, Box Sector Chairperson

· Minutes recorded by Kim Maher

· Motions will be recorded as Person who made the motion / Person who seconded the motion / Decision

· Agenda adopted as presented.  Minutes to follow order of agenda items

1. PROVINCIALS

a) 2004 Evaluation – Convenor Reports & Financial Summaries

All reports indicate that tournaments were successful and the Host Clubs did a great job organizing their respective divisions.  Reports accepted as presented.

b) Tournament Draw

Discussion was held regarding consolation games.  General feeling that there is no need to change anything in the pee wee and bantam division.  Due to the problems with the Midgets more detailed discussions need to occur in order to determine what would be the best solution for this Division.  Sector Chair to look into possibilities for Midget.  The following motion has been made:

MOTION:  The Tournament Draw Format for the Pee Wee and Bantam divisions will remain as they are with future discussion to be held regarding the Midget Division possibly changing their format.

R. Trobak / Williams / Carried

c) Policies

i) Tie Breaking Formula

Everyone recognizes the need to change the current formula which in some cases caused teams to have to “run up the score” against a weaker team in order to advance into the finals.  This system is not in the best interest of either team.  Coaches had no intention to deflate the opposing team, only to see that their team advance.   The following motion was made:

MOTION:
Recommend that the SLA adopt the following tie-breaking formula:

“If two or more teams are tied after round robin play, the following tie breakers will be applied.  Each step will be applied to all tied teams.  If more than two teams are tied and a step determines the placement of one team, that team placement is determined and further steps are applied to the remaining teams.

1) Best record in head to head play among tied teams

2) Lowest points against in head to head play

3) Most wins in round robin play (all games)

4) Lowest points against in round robin games (all games)

5) Coin Toss

Teale / Sullivan / Carried

ii) Eight Team Provincial Format

Discussion was held regarding the current 7-zone format allowing the 8th spot to be allocated to the Host Club.  In order to allow the smaller/newer clubs to participate the following motion was made:

MOTION:  It is recommended that Sask. Lacrosse adopt an 8-zone format for Provincials and eliminate the “Host Club” from automatically receiving a second spot.  Should a zone choose to not participate, the current system would apply in determining the 8th team.

Bexson / Kuebler /  Carried

iii) Box Sector Map 

The following changes are recommended:

Zone 1
Swift Current

Zone 2
Moose Jaw

Zone 3
Regina

Zone 4
South Saskatchewan (Assiniboia, Weyburn, Estevan)

Zone 5
Yorkton

Zone 6
Saskatoon

Zone 7
Prince Albert

Zone 8
North Saskatchewan (Big River, Melfort, North Battleford)

Details to be worked out with Sask. Lacrosse
d) Dates and Location

The following dates and locations have been set for Box Provincials:

Pee Wee Box
July 15, 16, 17

Yorkton, Yorkton Lacrosse Association

Bantam Box
July 8, 9, 10

Regina, Queen City Minor Box Lacrosse

Midget Box

July 15, 16, 17

Moose Jaw, Moose Jaw Lacrosse Assoc.

Note:  Saskatoon to host Novice and Tyke Festival – June 24, 25, 26.  This event is being held independently of Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association and will receive no financial support from SLA.

2. PROVINCIAL TEAMS/NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS

a) 2004 Pee Wee Storm Provincial Team

Review of written report by Kim Maher.  This team was very successful and represented the Province well.

b) 2005 Pee Wee Storm Provincial Team

2005 Nationals will again be held in Whitby, Ontario.  Due to the success of last year’s team, Saskatchewan will again send a team to Nationals with the goal of building a stronger team every year.  Strongly suggest that the process of team selection begin much earlier to allow time for team development and fundraising.

c) 2005 Bantam Provincial Team

Saskatchewan will field a team for the Bantam Nationals to be held in British Columbia.  Location to be finalized by CLA.

3. PROVINCIAL TEAM POLICIES

Would like to see the following addition to Policy 3.06.1

MOTION:
Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association will open the application process for Provincial Team Managers with the following timelines; Application deadline will be November 30 and the Executive committee will then have 14 days to review application and make their final selection.

Williams / G. Trobak / Carried

4. MINIMUM SUSPENSION – REVIEW

It was felt that there is no need to change the current policy regarding fighting suspensions.  

5. PRAIRIE GOLD LACROSSE LEAGUE

As most people were in attendance at the meeting no further review was offered.   See PGLL Meeting Minutes for further details.

6. FOUNDER’S CUP TOURNAMENT – SASKATOON – AUGUST 23 – 30, 2005

Currently there are 14 teams committed; 3 – Saskatchewan, 3 – British Columbia, 5 – Alberta, 2 – Manitoba, 1 – Ontario.  There are a number of other teams that are interested.

Tournament Passes will be sold for $20.00.  These can be used as a Club fundraiser with $10.00 to the Saskatoon Box Lacrosse Association and $10.00 going to the Club that sells the pass.

Facilities that are currently being considered are:  Prince Albert, Aberdeen, Kinsmen (Saskatoon) and Cosmo Civic Centre (Saskatoon)

A large number of volunteers will be required to make this Tournament a success.  Will look into the possibility of a “home stay program” for volunteers from outside Saskatoon that would like to help but cannot afford the added expense of hotels.

More information will be available on the Saskatoon Box Lacrosse Web site

7. COACHING DEVELOPMENT

a) Clinics – Possible February date for Level 2/3 Coaches Clinic.

Clinic dates to be arranged by the SLA Office

b) CBET/CLA – Minimum Coaching Standards

It was noted that in the past Member Associations have not been registering all coaches and assistant coaches.   Every Coach/Asst. that is on the bench is to be registered with Saskatchewan Lacrosse.

Better efforts need to be made by all Associations to have Coaches certified.  Look into the possibility of having Community Coach Clinics at the end of April, beginning of May to help those coaches that came on later in the registration process to be certified.




8. OFFICIATING CLINICS / DEVELOPMENT
a) Officiating Clinics 

SLA looking into the possibility of hosting a weekend for Level 3 referees.  Having Referee-In-Chiefs meeting on Saturday and following up with Level 3 Clinic on Sunday.

Try to have more “Club” clinics and focus on having separate clinics for adult and youth referees.

b) Provincial Championships

Need to receive referee applications earlier to allow for better planning by the referee-in-chief.  Need to notify selected referees as soon as possible, recommending at least 2 weeks prior to Provincials.  All Clubs need to identify strong referees and approach them to develop further by refereeing at the Provincial level.

Note to all Referee-In-Chiefs: Every effort should be made when assigning referees to avoid having 2 on-floor officials from the same Club/Association.  This is for the protection of the Referee as much as for the benefit of the two teams involved.  At no time – especially in a Provincial Final should 2 referees from one Association be refereeing a team from their own Association – this puts the referee in a bad position as well as the Coach from the team representing that Association.  If there is a conflict, it should be know early Sunday in time to allow for scheduling changes.  Referees should be made aware of the possibility of a late scheduling change.
c) National Championship Officiating Opportunities

There is opportunity for all clubs to develop their referees beyond the Club / Provincial level.  For 2005 the following opportunities are available:  Pee Wee Nationals, Whitby, Ontario, Bantam Nationals, British Columbia and Founder’s Cup in Saskatoon, Sask.  Clubs need to identify individuals that would benefit from this type of experience and promote the opportunity to them.

Saskatchewan Lacrosse Association will partially cover travel expenses to and from the tournaments.  Tournament committees will cover all meal and accommodations expenses while in attendance.

9. INTERNET DATA BASE REGISTRATION

Barry Stewart offered his services to host a registration system and have people in place to set up database.  This issue was further discussed at the SLA AGM – please view these minutes for further details.

10. DEVELOPMENT ISSUES

Rep Team League Proposal – A proposal has been brought forward by Corrie Willfong of Saskatoon Box Lacrosse Association for the development of a “Rep League” for “higher level” athletes.  League formed with 1 – 2 representative teams from each center with play occurring during the regular season and continuing into August.  Proposal to be attached.

MOTION:   Explore the possibility of a “Rep. League” for the Pee Wee and Bantam Divisions for the 2005 Season if there is enough interest from member associations by April 1, 2005. “Rep players” would have to be registered and play with a “house” team and fulfill all commitments to that team to be eligible to play on a “rep team”.  The intention is not to take away from the club level of play and development of all players but to allow those players who wish, the opportunity to further develop their skills.

Trobak / Kuebler / Carried

11. NEW BUSINESS

Pee Wee Silver Stick Tournament to be held in Saskatoon June 3, 4 and 5

12. ELECTIONS

2005 Minor Director – Bob Sullivan

2005 Major Director – To be Determined

2005 Box Sector Chair – Randy Trobak will continue until a replacement is found.

Meeting Adjourned
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